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The Movie Theatre Association of Canada is a trade organization representing more than 3,000 movie screens across Canada.  MTAC’s members include the major movie theatre chains in Canada (Cineplex Entertainment, Landmark Cinemas), as well as hundreds of independents across the country.  In British Columbia, there are close to 100 independents that are at the heart of their communities.  The movie exhibition industry in Canada is proud to be a leader in accessibility and accessible employment issues.  As Executive Director of MTAC, I sit on the Accessibility Standards Advisory Council/Standards Development Committee (ASAC/SDC) in Ontario.

A decade ago, MTAC members founded the Access 2 Entertainment program (A2E), which allows a person with a disability to bring a support person to a movie theatre at no cost to them.  MTAC continues to work with Easter Seals, who manages the A2E program to find ways to grow and enhance the program. The A2E program ensures that Canadian’s who have a disability that requires the assistance of a support person, can do so through their membership in the A2E program.  This program was founded with Easter Seals voluntarily, and has been the model for other industries that are looking to expand their accessibility options.  At the moment movie theatre exhibitors in both the United States and Europe are looking at the Access 2 Entertainment program as a possible option for their movie theatres.  MTAC members are proud to have been the leaders in this initiative and the stewards in fostering growth for the program which allows for the potential of increased active living for people with disabilities.

MTAC members have been at the forefront of government consultations on a variety of accessibility and employment initiatives in several provinces including British Columbia. Through feedback and observations of MTAC members’ experiences hiring persons with disabilities MTAC respectfully suggests an approach that can align and/or complement other legislation that has been enacted such as the AODA (Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act 2005). The AODA has the benefit of having both public and private sector observations through their extensive process of public commentary, and is a balanced approach to creating greater access for persons with disabilities while taking into consideration the realities of small and large businesses.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
Nuria Bronfman
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